


districts in the area and the new language on page 1, lines 13 and 14 states they 

"may assess fees based upon access and use of programs." 

The second category is the non-participating school districts, can allocate quote "as 

nearly as possible" on line 17, based on utilization of these school districts. Further, 

on page 1 - lines 21 through 24 and page 2 - lines 1 through 4 eliminates current 

statutory language pertaining to mobile units so this language is not necessary. 

Small schools which are miles away want to be member schools and have a seat on 

the CTE board, however the excessive cost of being assessed on their total high 

school enrollment makes it unreasonable. If we want to create access and drive 

enrollment at our CTE centers from all schools, local boards need to have the 

ability to assess their fees on what makes sense for their partner schools. 

The 13 CTE Center expansion projects across the state all look very different. 

Some will serve a small geography of only 20-23 miles while others need to serve 

schools over 90 miles from the center. Some operate with only three schools, while 

others serve 10-15. This bill gives local control, which is crucial for that elected 

board, responsible to their constituents to make the decisions on what is best for 

their budgets and students. 

In conclusion, this bill provides a path toward allowing more students to participate 

in career and technical education without having their school district have to pay a 

disproportionate amount to do so. I would ask your committee for a "do pass" 

recommendation. Thank you and I would be happy to answer any questions you 

may have. 


